
January 13,2005 

Ms. Elizabeth O’Donnell 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
21 1 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY 40602-061 5 

RE: Docket No. 2004-00320 

Dear Ms. O’Donnell: 

Thank you for your prompt reply to my letter of December 14, 2004. As I stated, I do 
understand that you are not responsible for the environmental process violations I 
pointed out, and sent both federal and state authorities the same letter I sent you. 
However, I’m afraid you missed my point that I feel it would be irresponsible for the KY 
PSC to approve a project that is dependent on federal funding for construction when 
that funding has not yet been approved. 

Therefore, in accordance with KRS 278.712, I am formally submitting my opposition to 
this project (Docket No. 2004-00320), and. requesting that you convene a local public 
hearing so that the concerns of affected property owners may be properly addressed. 
Be advised that I also wish to participate in an evidentiary hearing, or make an unsworn 
public statement, whichever you deem appropriate, regarding this project It is my 
understanding that this hearing will be granted upon your receipt of three interested 
persons. My address, phone numbers, and e-mail address are listed at the end of this 
letter. 

I must further point out that your own regulation (807 KAR 5:120E) requires the 
applicant (EKPC) to publish in a local newspaper their intent to construct this power line. 
This notice must include a map of the proposed route, a statement of the right to 
request a local public hearing, and a statement of the right to move to intervene. I am 
not aware that any such notice was published, and hereby request that you furnish me a 
copy of that notice if one has been published. 

This same regulation also requires the applicant to submit “A copy of each written 
assessment of the environmental, historical, and archaeological impact of the proposed 
construction, if any, required by a governmental administrative agency with jurisdiction.” 
As I pointed out in my first letter to you, these studies are required by RUS. However, I 
have been told by EKPC officials that these studies have not been completed, as a 
reason for not providing me a copy. This alone violates your own regulation and 
dictates that you not accept or approve the application for this project. 






